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FORWARD LOOKING STATEMENTS

This Report may contain "forward-looking statements" within the meaning of
Section 27A of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, and Section 21E of the
Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended. These statements are generally
identified by the use of words such as "anticipate," "expect," "estimate,"
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"intend," "should," "my," "believe," and terms with similar meanings. Although
the Company believes that the current views and expectations reflected in these
forward-looking statements are reasonable, those views and expectations, and the
related statements, are inherently subject to risks, uncertainties, and other
factors, many of which are not under the Company's control. Those risks,
uncertainties, and other factors could cause the actual results to differ
materially from these in the forward-looking statements. Those risks,
uncertainties, and factors include, but are not limited to: the level of demand
for Company products and services, prices and raw material cost, including zinc
and natural gas which is used in the hot dip galvanizing process; changes in the
economic conditions of the various markets the Company serves, foreign and
domestic, including the market price for oil and natural gas; customer requested
delay of shipments, acquisition opportunities, adequacy of financing, and
availability of experienced management employees to implement the Company's
growth strategy; and customer demand, including demand by the electrical power
generation, transmission and distribution markets and the industrial markets and
response to products and services offered by the Company. The Company expressly
disclaims any obligations to release publicly any updates or revisions to these
forward-looking statements to reflect any change in its views or expectations.
The Company can give no assurances that such forward-looking statements will
prove to be correct.

ITEM 5.  OTHER EVENTS

Although the registrant is not covered by the SEC order issued on June 7, 2002
under Section 21 (a) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 requiring the chief
executive officer and the chief financial officer of certain publicly traded
companies to provide a statement in writing, under oath, regarding the accuracy
and completeness of their company's most recent filings, the registrant is
voluntarily providing such statements. Those statements are attached as Exhibits
99.1 and 99.2 under Item 7 below.

ITEM 7. (c) EXHIBITS

     The following exhibits are filed as part of this report.

     (1) Exhibit 99.1 - Statement under oath of the principal executive officer
         regarding facts and circumstances relating to exchange act filings.

     (2) Exhibit 99.2 - Statement under oath of the principal financial officer
         regarding facts and circumstances relating to exchange act filings.
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SIGNATURES

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, the
registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the
undersigned hereunto duly authorized.

                                                AZZ incorporated

    DATE:  10/10/ 2002                          By: /s/ Dana Perry
           -----------                             --------------
                                                Dana Perry
                                                Vice President Finance
                                                Chief Financial Officer
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